

The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach - Sunrise

"Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service" - Celebrating 38 Years of Service

Meets for Breakfast Every Wednesday, 7:30 a.m., Delray Beach Golf Club, 2200 Highland Ave, Delray Beach, Fl. 33445

2011-2012 Officers

President: Jeff Goldman

561-441-0242

Pres. Elect: Ben Ruby

561-266-9509

Vice-President: Open

Secretary: Barbara Schooler

561-271-6649

Treasurer: Dale Morrison

561-278-1002

Immediate Past President:

Brian Shutt

2011-2012 Bd. of Directors

Doug Martin, Ben Bassford, Susan Ruby, Terrill Pyburn, Ben Ruby, Alberta G. Rickard

2011-2012 Committee Chairs

*Community Service:

AVDA - Jean Antin

Thanksgiving-Jay Alperin

Jeff Goldman

*Club Meetings: Jay Alperin

*Fund Raising:

Delray Affair- Jeff Goldman Golf Tourney- Ben Ruby Glo-Ball- Bob Barcinski

Cruise - Alberta Gaum Rickard, AHS Key Club

Garlic Festival- Brian Shutt

*Interclubs: Steve Rubin

*Membership: Terrill Pyburn

*Newsletter/Website:

Scott Youngberg

*Programs: Ezra Krieg

*Social Activities:

President & President Elect

*Spiritual Aims:

Scott Youngberg, Ray Osterlund

*Youth Services:

BUGS - Doug Martin, Carlene Laseter, Ernie Galinis

Scholarship - Doug Martin, Neil Rosen Key Club-Neil Rosen, Jeff Goldman

Visit our Website:

www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org

Volume 2011, Issue 12

December, 2011

AVDA - A Community of Hope



Pam O'Brien

On November 9th, we were happy to hear a O'Brien, the President & CEO of AVDA, one of our club's core projects that we support. Aid to Victims of Domestic Abuse (AVDA) Violence Center

providing Palm Beach County with emergency shelter, a 24-hour hotline, support services for victims of domestic abuse, and prevention and education programs for the community. AVDA has been a safe haven for thousands of victims of domestic abuse. Adults and children are provided 24-

hour, 7 days a week emergency shelter, crisis counseling, food, clothing, presentation from Pam individual and group counseling services.

AVDA's growth reflects the dedication of the organization to empower victims of domestic abuse to enable them to live their lives independently and free of fear. AVDA also offers a variety of is a Certified Domestic nonresidential services to adult and child victims of domestic violence through its Counseling and Advocacy Center. AVDA's hotline provides immediate response to the needs of victims seven days a week, 24 hours a day. 24-HOUR HOTLINE: 1-800-355-**8547.** For more information, go to www.avdaonline.org.

It's Better To Collaborate

Our program on November 2nd dealt with the topic of Collaborative Divorce. The Collaborative Divorce Team is an association of an attorney- Ronald Bornstein, a mental health professional-Lisheyna Hurvitz and a financial professional- Myles German, guiding divorcing parties through a familyfocused alternative to a contested divorce.

Collaborative Divorce is a cooperative, voluntary conflict resolution vehicle for work together to create shared solucouples going through a separation, dissolution or other family law matter. The participants, which include both the professionals and the couple, acknowledge that the essence of "Collaborative Divorce" is the shared belief that it is in the best interests of the couple and their families in family law matters to commit themselves to avoiding adversarial proceedings -particularly litigation -- and instead to



Bornstein, Hurvitz & German

tions to the issues presented by the couple. The goal of Collaborative Divorce is to minimize, if not eliminate, the negative economic, social and emotional consequences of litigation to families. Choosing collaborative law requires a commitment to resolving differences justly and equitably.

See Collaboration, Page 3



Helping Individuals & Families Through Integrated Services

Our first program of the day on November 9th was presented by Perry Borman, the Regional Director of the SE Region and Circuit 15 for the Florida Department Of Children & Families (DCF). Every day, the men and women at the Florida Department of Children and Families work hard to protect the



Perry Bowman

vulnerable, promote strong and economically self-sufficient families, and advance personal and family recovery and resiliency. They protect children, the elderly and the disabled from abuse and neglect. They are responsible for nearly 19,000 children in foster care, and they find permanent homes for children who cannot safety be reunited with their families.

They also offer services that help families on a day-to -day basis. They provide food stamps and temporary cash assistance and determine eligibility for Medicaid. They provide access to substance abuse and mental health treatment and they work with community partners who provide services to families threatened by homelessness and domestic violence.

Their goal is to be recognized as a world-class social services system, delivering valued services to our customers. They are committed to providing a level and quality of service we would want for our own families.

For more information go to: ww.dcf.state.fl.us

Other Doings.....



Strange meeting on November 9th.....No Jeff, No Brian, No Ezra, No Officers! We had to WING IT! **Scott Youngberg** ran the meeting, **Doug Martin** read "This Day in History" and **Ray Osterlund** was the "Official" Bell Ringer.



HOLIDAY PARTY!!! YAAAAAA-HOOOOO!
6 p.m. Saturday, December 10th. Hosted by Doug & Jody Martin, 4630 Pinetree Dr., Delray.
It will be like last year, pot-luck. Everybody bring something to eat. See you there! A lot of Fun!



Thank You to the following members who participated in delivering Thanksgiving Turkey Dinners to 20 needy families and AVDA: Ben Ruby, Jay Alperin, Steve Rubin, Doug Martin, Ben Bassford, Ernie Galinis, Ezra Krieg, Regina Sablo, Terrill Pyburn and Alberta Rickard.

Our club also collected \$150 from various members

to help offset the cost of buying the dinners.

THANK YOU! (Check out the pictures on page 9)

"When we drink, we get drunk. When we get drunk, we fall asleep. When we fall asleep, we commit no sin. When we commit no sin, we go to heaven.

So, let's all get drunk and go to heaven!"

.....George Bernard Shaw

\$ \$ \$ Happy Dollars \$ \$



Upcoming Birthdays:

December 10 - Neil Rosen December 16 - Ben Ruby December 26 - Bob Sablo

Wedding Anniversaries:

<u>Membership Anniversaries:</u>

December 5 - Bob Barcinski (27 Years)

December 3 - Bob Barcinski (2)

November 2nd Meeting: Steve Rubin did the honor of collecting today. Carlene Laseter was happy that the rains were receding. Jean Antin had a wonderful visit with her daughter. Scott Youngberg was happy to see the Miami Dolphins have another successful game in their "Suck for Luck" campaign. Everyone else was "Just Happy".

November 9th Meeting: Terrill Pyburn collected today (Yes, she was on time). Dale Morrison was overwhelmed and put a dollar in for Terrill. Bob Hagel and Jay Alperin put in for Ray Osterlund's masterful job as the bell ringer. Carlene Laseter says her Twins are great. Ernie Galinis was proud of his granddaughter's participation in Atlantic High School's Volleyball regional victory and Terrill had a great time in Italy. Finally Scott Youngberg was going to Tallahassee to cheer on the FSU Seminoles to victory over the Miami Hurricanes.

 $\underline{\textbf{November 16th Meeting:}} \ \, \textbf{No Meeting, we met at AHS the day before.}$

November 23rd Meeting: Ezra Krieg put \$4 in today...for 4 Dolphin's victories. I think he jinxed them. Ernie Galinis was cheering on the Gators and Scott Youngberg was cheering on FSU in their annual game for bragging rights. Jay Alperin survived his two grandchildren. Terrill Pyburn said "Someone had to get this thing going" in getting the meeting started and Alberta Richard wished everyone a happy Thanksgiving.

November 30th Meeting: Basically, everyone was Just Happy! Terrill Pyburn and Scott Youngberg were happy that FSU won the big game and declared as State Champs. President Jeff brought to everyone's attention that Ben & Susan Ruby had an anniversary and that Jay Alperin was celebrating his 38 years of perfect attendance in our club...WOW! Jay also celebrated FAU's first win in the new stadium. Susan Ruby put in for Ben, who had a wonderful anniversary. Jean Antin returned from New York where she saw "some" of her kids and grandchildren. Carlene Laseter had both kids visiting which is always a joy. Finally, Ray Osterlund put in for just happy, but changed it to his "usual" late dollar after a little chiding from his editorness. What are friends for?



Collaboration, From Page 1

The mental health professional can make suggestions on how to speak to one another, to reduce the occurrence of arguments and thus make things work better. They can also focus on creating a workable time schedule for the kids. Most parents, while in the process of divorce, fight for the most time they can get, but never take into account whether that is actually going to work. There is school to consider, extra curricular activities, and homework. Instead of focusing on just grabbing time, the mental health professional can guide you to a more productive and workable schedule that will benefit all involved.

The other thing about Collaborative Divorce is that since they utilize financial professionals, they often can achieve a win-win situation for everyone. This is the goal with employing Financial Professionals. Many times certain assets are more appropriate to be had by different sides and this type of process is much better at deciding and explaining these issues than just two attorneys slugging it out.

First-year students at the Purdue Vet School were attending their first anatomy class with a real dead cow. They all gathered around the surgery table with the body covered with a white sheet.

The professor started the class by telling them, "In Veterinary medicine it is necessary to have two important qualities as a doctor. The first is that you not be disgusted by anything involving the animal's body." For an example, the professor pulled back the sheet, stuck his finger in the butt of the cow, withdrew it, and stuck his finger in his mouth. "Go ahead and do the same thing," he told his students.

The students freaked out, hesitated for several minutes, but eventually took turns sticking a finger in the butt of the dead cow and sucking on it.

When everyone finished, the Professor looked at them and said, "The second most important quality is observation. I stuck in my middle finger and sucked on my index finger. Now learn to pay attention. Life's tough but it's even tougher if you're stupid."

IT TICKET

50/50 Winners:

Here are the holders of the "Winning Tickets" for last month:



November 2 - Jeff Goldman (Gave to AVDA)

November 9 - Jean Antin (Gave to AVDA)

November 16 - No Drawing

November 23 - Alberta Rickard

November 30 - Scott Youngberg

Membership

Terrill Pyburn - Chairperson

4=1: A Membership Initiative

Here's something to think about......

Over the years, clubs have been presented with numerous membership growth programs. 4=1, a program



that the Florida District is promoting this year and has promoted in the past, is probably one of the easiest to implement. At its most basic level, it's simply a matter of dividing our membership into teams of four and charging each team with the responsibility of recruiting one new member into our club during the year.

Besides the obvious benefits of growing our membership, the bylaws of Kiwanis International include the following item: "If a club achieves a net growth greater than or equal to 25 percent at the end of a given Kiwanis year, the club shall be relieved of any obligation to pay International dues for any club member over and above the club membership of the previous Kiwanis year." This basically means that the club gets an International dues refund if they meet or exceed the 25% mark for the net gain in members.

The program costs nothing but a small bit of time, and the potential rewards are numerous.

Any feedback on this is greatly appreciated.

Did You Know.....?

Every Child a Swimmer

Did you know that Florida has the highest drowning death rate in the U.S. for children age 1-4 years? The Every Child A Swimmer program is a "learn-to-swim and water safety" project sponsored by Kiwanis International and its two sponsored youth organizations, Key Club and Circle K .

Every Child A Swimmer is a tested and proven program, recognized by the International Swimming Hall of Fame. But it's not meant to replace Red Cross, Y or city recreation department programs. It's designed to supplement and work alongside these organizations. It is a program utilizing a station method to teach groups of children how to swim.

ECAS works like this: Kiwanis members act as organizers, contacting and coordinating school administrators, raising funds and publicizing the program. Key Club members and other high school students serve as volunteer in-the-water trainers in conjunction with a certified swimming instructor.

For additional information please visit the website at: http://www.everychildaswimmer.org



KEY CLUB®

Neil Rosen, Chairman



Our Club's Visit to the AHS Key Club, Builders Club & K-Kids on November 15th

Instead of our regular Wednesday morning meeting at the Delray Golf club, our club did an Interclub with the American Heritage short period of time. They School's Key club, Builders Club and K-Kids on Tuesday, November 15th. Attending were: Neil Rosen, Jeff Goldman, Brian Shutt, Jean Antin, Ernie Galinis, Dale Morrison, Ray Osterlund, Ezra Krieg, Steve Rubin, Doug Martin, Barbara **Schooler and Scott** Youngberg.

The Key club, Builders Club, and K-Kids along with the National Honor Society are focusing on building a Children's Hospital in Uganda. The emotional outcry for the mothers and children of the Myende Village, Africa was brought to the school by the nonprofit 4UGANDA

organization located in Delray Beach. Myende Village is a location where mothers and children live a are without a lifeline of medical support, where dysentery, malnutrition, malaria and cholera claim their children by age five.

To date, the clubs have raised \$16,000. They will be getting a \$15,000 matching grant from a local benefactor, raising the total to \$31,000.

The meeting finished with a terrific video presentation. Our thanks to David Corbin, Key Club President and Jacob Bosses, NHS President for their hospitality. For more information, go to www.heritage4uganda.com as well as www.4uganda.org.









Krieg's Korner

As a regular feature of our weekly meetings, Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what happened on "This Date in History".

Here are a few interesting items from the past few weeks:

<u>November 2nd:</u>

1783 Gen. George Washington issued his farewell address to the Army near Princeton, N.J.

1889 North Dakota and South Dakota became the 39th

1947 Howard Hughes piloted his huge wooden airplane, the Spruce Goose, on its only flight, which lasted about a minute over Long Beach Harbor in California. 1959 Charles Van Doren admitted to a House subcommittee that he had the questions and answers in advance of his appearances on the TV game show

1963 S. Vietnamese President Ngo Dihn Diem was killed in a military coup. 1976 Former Ga. Gov. Jimmy Carter defeated Republican incumbent Gerald R. Ford, becoming the first U.S. president from the Deep South since the Civil War. **1983** President Ronald Reagan signed a bill establishing a federal holiday on the third Monday of January in honor of civil rights leader Martin Luther King Jr. **2004** President George W. Bush was elected to a second term.

Birthdays:

1938 Patrick J. Buchanan, Political commentator, turns 73 1942 Stefanie Powers, Actress ("Hart to Hart"), turns 69 1945 J.D. Souther, Country singer, songwriter, turns 66 1961 K.D. Lang, Singer, turns 50

<u>November 9th:</u>

1918 Germany's Kaiser Wilhelm II announced that he would abdicate. 1935 United Mine Workers president John L. Lewis and other labor leaders formed the Committee for Industrial Organization.

1938 Nazis looted and burned synagogues and Jewish-owned stores and houses in Germany and Austria on Kristallnacht, the "night of broken glass."

1965 Several northeastern states and parts of Canada were hit by a series of power failures lasting up to 13 1/2 hours.

The United Nations General Assembly approved 10 resolutions condemning apartheid in South Africa.

Houston Astros pitcher Roger Clemens won his record seventh Cy Young 2004 award.

Birthdays:

1931 Whitey Herzog, Hall of Fame baseball manager, turns 80

1935 Bob Gibson, Baseball Hall of Famer, turns 76 1936 Bob Graham, Former U.S. senator, D-Fla., turns 75

1951 Lou Ferrigno, Actor ("The Incredible Hulk"), turns 60

<u>November 16th:</u>

1907 Oklahoma became the 46th state.

1933 The United States and the Soviet Union established diplomatic relations.

1959 The Rodgers and Hammerstein musical "The Sound of Music" opened on Broadway.

1973 Skylab 4, carrying a crew of three astronauts, was launched from Cape Canaveral, Fla., on an 84-day mission.

1973 President Richard M. Nixon signed the Alaska Pipeline measure into law. 2001 Congress passed an aviation security bill mandating that airport

screeners be federal employees.

2001 Investigators found a letter addressed to Sen. Patrick Leahy, D-Vt., containing anthrax.

November 16th (Con't):

Birthdays:

1935 Elizabeth Drew, Journalist, turns 76

1950 David Leisure, Actor, turns 61

1967 Lisa Bonet, Actress ("The Cosby Show"), turns 44

<u>November 23rd:</u>

1889 The jukebox made its debut, at the Palais Royale Saloon in San Francisco. 1903 Singer Enrico Caruso made his American debut at the Metropolitan Opera

House in New York, appearing in "Rigoletto."

1943 During World War II, United States forces seized control of the Tarawa and Makin atolls from the Japanese.

1954 The Dow Jones industrial average finally surpassed it's pre-crash high - 25 years after Black Tuesday - when it closed at 382.74.

1971 The People's Republic of China was seated in the U.N. Security Council. **1980** A series of earthquakes devastated southern Italy, killing some 2,600 people.

<u>Birthdays:</u>

Steve Landesberg, Actor ("Barney Miller"), turns 66 1945

1954 Bruce Hornsby, Rock musician, turns 57

1960 Robin Roberts, TV host ("Good Morning America"), turns 51

Jonathan Papelbon, Baseball player, turns 31

1992 Miley Cyrus (Actress-singer - "Hannah Montana") turns 19

November 30th:

1782 The United States and Britain signed preliminary peace articles in Paris, ending the Revolutionary War.

1835 Author Mark Twain was born Samuel Langhorne Clemens in Florida, Mo.

1966 The former British colony of Barbados became independent.

1979 The album "The Wall" by Pink Floyd was released.

1993 President Bill Clinton signed into law the Brady bill, which requires a five-day waiting period for handgun purchases and background checks of prospective buyers.

1995 President Bill Clinton became the first U.S. chief executive to visit Northern Ireland.

2004 Ken Jennings' streak of 74 wins on the TV game show "Jeopardy!" came to an end.

2009 Serena Williams was fined a record \$82,500 for her tirade at a U.S. Open line judge.

Birthdays:

1918 Efrem Zimbalist Jr., Actor, turns 92

1927 Robert Guillaume, Actor ("Benson"), turns 83

1930 G. Gordon Liddy, Radio talk show host, turns 80

1937 Ridley Scott, Director ("Gladiator," "Black Hawk Down"), turns 73

1952 Mandy Patinkin, Actor, singer, turns 58

1955 Billy Idol, Rock singer, turns 55

1957 Colin Mochrie, Comedian ("Who's Line Is It Anyway?"), turns 53

1962 Bo Jackson, Pro athlete, turns 48

Ben Stiller, Actor, director, turns 45

1971 Ivan Rodriguez, Baseball player, turns 39

AND...."If you're sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends will be doing...." and Dick Clark, Producer, TV personality ("American Bandstand"), comes in, We hope that you will buy him a "Rock 'n Roll" drink, as he is 81 years old today.

One night at Cheers, Cliff Clavin explained the Buffalo Theory to his **buddy Norm:**

"Well, ya see, Norm, it's like this. A herd of buffalo can only move as fast as the slowest buffalo. And when the herd is hunted, it is the slowest and weakest ones at the back that are killed first. This natural selection is good for the herd as a whole, because the general speed and health of the whole group keeps improving by the regular killing of the weakest members!

In much the same way, the human brain can only operate as fast as the slowest brain cells. Excessive intake of alcohol, as we know, kills brain cells. But naturally, it attacks the slowest and weakest brain cells first. In this way, regular consumption of beer eliminates the weaker brain cells, making the brain a faster and more efficient machine!

That's why you always feel smarter after a few beers."



PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT

Are you REAL☆ID'd?

After 9/11 Congress passed new anti-terrorism legislation called the "Real ID Act". This federal law requires every person to "prove" their identity for state issued driver licenses and ID cards.

The law sets specific deadlines by which we must become Real ID compliant. If you were born after December 1, 1964 then you have until December 1, 2014. If you were born before December 1, 1964 then you have until December 1, 2017. After those dates, you will not be able to take a commercial flight or enter a federal building without a Real ID.



A gold star in the upper right-hand corner of your driver license or state identification card indicates that you are Real ID compliant. If you do not have a gold star, then you need to get Real ID'd.

To become Real ID compliant you must visit one of the Constitutional Tax Collector service centers with specific and original documents that prove birth, social security and residence.

You cannot become Real ID compliant online. Documents required by the Department of Homeland Security are listed online at www.taxcollectorpbc.com. The Tax Collector's employees are required by federal law to validate documents prior to issuing a valid Real ID driver license or state ID card.

Don't wait until the last minute. Get yours today.

A lady was picking through the frozen turkeys at the grocery store but she couldn't find one big enough for her family. She asked a stock boy, ' Do these turkeys get any bigger?'

The stock boy replied, 'No ma'am, they're dead....'

Calendar Of Events

December 10 Holiday Party 6 P.M. Doug & Jody Martin's House 4630 PineTree Dr., Delray

February 10-12 Garlic Festival Fund Raiser Delray Beach

March 10 Glo-Ball Golf Tournament April 13-15 Delray Affair Fund Raiser

OK.....

Who's the REAL Ernie???



They both have name tags that say "ERNIE". I'd say it's the "Cute" one on the right......

Upcoming Meeting Programs

December 7 Drop Out Prevention

December 14 Beach Property Owners Assoc.

December 21 Old School Square

December 28 Bored Meeting

Please contact Ezra Krieg, 954-260-8838 if you have a program idea for our meetings.



The Delray Beach-Sunrise Kiwanis Club was Chartered in 1973 and is operating in Division 21 of the **Florida District**

2011-12 Kiwanis International President:

Alan Penn

2011-12 Florida Kiwanis Governor:

Eddie Lee

2011-12 Division 21 Lt. Governor:

Thomas Zemaitis (C) (561) 302-1134 Email: tzema80029@aol.com

Other Division 21 Clubs:

Boca Raton-Thursdays. 7:30 a.m., Boca Raton Train Depot 747 S. Dixie Hwy., Boca Raton Boynton Beach-Tuesdays, 12 Noon, Duffy's Sports Grill 4746 N. Congress Ave., Boynton Beach Delray Beach - Thursdays, 12:15 p.m., **Duffy's Sports Grill** 1750 South Federal Highway

Delray Beach 33483 Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Thurs., 7 p.m., Deerfield Country Club

50 Fairway Drive, Deerfield Beach Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon, Palm Beach National Golf & CC

Nassau Road Lake Worth, 33467

Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m.

Maddock Park 1200 West Drew Street Lantana, Florida 33462

Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m., TooJays Restaurant

West Palm Beach, FL

419 Lake Avenue, Lake Worth

Palm Springs - Tuesdays, 7:15 a.m. Perkins 2585 S. Military Trail

Florida Kiwanis Foundation:

President: Bill Knowles Div. 21 Trustee: Matt Sheehan



If you have something for the newsletter, please send it to Scott Youngberg via E-mail: esysy@comcast.net Thank you

Governor's Message by Eddie Lee, Florida Kiwanis Governor



Nothing defines the Florida District of Kiwanis more than our involvement with Service Leadership Programs (SLP). Our goal is to improve our commitment to these programs by connecting better with school administrators and faculty advisors, and by becoming better informed and

educated club advisors, in order to maximize our effectiveness as counselors, mentors and guides. We began this process in early October when we conducted two days of training, funded by the Florida Foundation, for over 100 SLP advisors, from nearly every division within the District. The results were more than we could have expected from this groundbreaking event. It is my vision that we will have a lesson plan in place by late spring or early summer that will allow us to train Kiwanis and faculty advisors, much like the CLE training, at the Division level, annually. Other innovative ideas will be tested this year such as AKTION Club Administrator Rob Crowder's idea to have Zone Conferences for the first time ever. Following the model of two teenage AKTION Clubs in Division 19 we will at once be offering high school students with special needs an opportunity to participate in their own SLP. If you know of a high school that might be interested let Rob or the District Office know.

By now everyone most likely has heard that our long time District Secretary/ Executive Director has had complete renal failure and has started a lifetime dialysis routine. Please know that the business of the District office will continue at the same level we all have become accustomed to. I am asking all of you to be patient as your Executive Officers and the District Board sort



through all the options this turn of events has presented. I would ask that all of you keep us, but most importantly George and his family in your prayers. It is too early to know what path this will take us down, however rest assured that George's health is our primary concern and we are of one mind that all of us are dedicated to doing all we can to make sure our level of service remains high. Should you want to send George a card please send it to the District office.

I am asking all of us, new and old members alike to step up your commitment to Kiwanis, put aside any personal agendas and focus on doing what's right for Kiwanis and the children we serve. While there is always room for civil disagreement we must put the best interest of our organization first. For if we don't, ultimately we will fail in our mission to change the world one child, one community at a time.

Eddie

"24 hours in a day, 24 beers in a case. Coincidence? I think not." H. L. Mencken



From Ben Bassford's Camera.....

Trusty photographer Ben and a helper or two are giving us some great memories from recent meetings and events. ENJOY!



Ben Bassford

















Our "Wing-It" meeting, The view from the podium-Table 2







More Pictures From Our Club's Visit to the AHS Key Club, Builders Club & K-Kids on November 15th





I KNOW ITS BLURRY.....THE MAN MOVES SO FAST I CAN'T KEEP UP WITH HIM!





Delivering Turkey Dinners for Thanksgiving









We appreciate everyone for their help, and all the family members and friends coming out.

* * * * * * THANKS TO ALL! * * * * *

